
Division B January 2024 

 Area 20 report 

Due to her health, Jana Hergert, Area 20 Director, has not started visiting 

Area 20 clubs. 

 

 Area 21 report 

Patrick Olson, Area 21 Director, agreed to be the Virtual TLI Dean at the end 

of December. With so much to do, Patrick hasn't scheduled visits to clubs 

yet. 

In December, Rohit Ugle of Caterpillar Employees Toastmasters achieved 

Presentation Mastery Level 1 and 2. 

Congratulations to Caterpillar Employees Toastmasters! The club has 4 DCP 
goals met and have gained two members since the start of the year. If they 

get one more member, they will be Distinguished! 

 

Area 22 Report 
Venkat Chander, Area 22 Director Reports: 
Pimiteoui Toastmasters has 5 new members and 4 DCP points. This is a community 
club that meets in a restaurant. A hybrid meeting was conducted and 2 speakers were 
present 
Professional Communicators Club has 1 new member. This is a corporate club that 
meets within a Caterpillar office. This Club has recently conducted a Toastmasters 
open house event on January 11th 2024. More news on this event in the next month’s 
report. 
Logistically Speaking Club has 2 new members. This is a corporate club that meets 
within a Caterpillar office in a hybrid setting. 
Mapleton Risers Toastmasters Club is a corporate club that meets within a Caterpillar 
office. It meets in person but has provisions for hybrid options if needed. 
Progressively Speaking Club is a corporate club that meets online only. 

 
 


